

First PUC Annual Examination - February - 2020

Time:- 3.15 Hours

Subject - English (02)

Marks:- 100

- Follow the prescribed time limit while answering the questions.
- Write the correct question numbers as it appears on the question paper.
- One mark question attempted more than once will be awarded zero.
- For multiple choice questions choose the correct answer and rewrite it.

I. Answer the following in a word, a phrase or a sentence each :-

12 x 1 = 12

- Name the chairman of the commission of Enquiry in the 'The Gentlemen of the Jungle'.
- Which bird sings with the speaker on a summer morning in 'The School Boy'?
- The Englishman offered Mara in 'Around a Medicinal creeper'.
a) his life b) his house c) his entire plantation
- What was highly valued by the people in 'Oru Manushyan'?
- How old was Babar Ali when he started his school 'Anand Shiksha Niketan'?
- Who would not runaway shouting for a bath in 'If I was a tree'?
- Name the river Mentioned in 'Watchman of the lake'.
- What kind of crop did the farmer grow in 'The Farmer's Wife'?
- Who was the mother of Frederick Douglass?
- What are the old woman's eyes compared to in 'An Old Woman'?
- Where did the Narrator first meet Nicola and Jacopo in 'Two Gentlemen of Verona'?
- What did the beauty of the beloved give spring in the poem 'Do not Ask of Me, My Love'?

II. Answer any EIGHT of the following choosing at least two from poems in a paragraph of 80 - 100 words each.

8 x 4 = 32

- Why was the Commission of Enquiry appointed by the king of the jungle? Explain.
- Describe how the school becomes a cage for 'The School Boy'.
- How did the Malayali Sadhu cure Krishna of his piles and boils on his body?
- Write about the people and the place where the incident took place in 'Oru Manushyan'.
- How does the poet bring out the caste discrimination in our society in the poem 'If I was a tree'?
- Give an account of the circumstances that prompted Mara to meet the king on the stormy night.
- How is the plight of the farmer's wife depicted in the poem 'The Farmer's Wife'?
- What details of suffering does Douglass give about his mother in 'Frederick Douglass'?
- How does the speaker's attitude undergo a change in the poem 'An Old Woman'?
- What story does the Narrator hear from the nurse about the boys in 'Two Gentlemen of Verona'?

III. Answer any ONE of the following in about 200 words

1 x 6 = 6

- 'We must regain our sanity about money Before we start killing one another about it'. Justify this statement with reference to the poem 'Money Madness'

OR

'Nature is both protective and destructive'. How does the play 'Watchman of the Lake' bring out this idea?

OR

How is Babar ali an ideal role model to other students? Explain

IV. Read the following passage and answer the questions set on it.

Soybean belong to the Legume family. The beans are the seeds of the leguminous soybean plant. They can be grown in a Wide variety of soils and Wide range of climates. Soybeans are Versatile as they can be used as whole beans, soy sprouts or processed as a variety of food Items, such as soy milk, tofu, textured vegetable protein, soy savce, oil and margarine and soy a daily alternatives. They are also used for making candles and blodiesel.

Soy is an excellent protein rich food . It is low in saturated fats and cholesterol free. Vitamin B is plentiful in it. The minerals like Magnesium, calcium, iron, potassium and copper are found in abundance in Soy. It is also rich in fibre. Soy is highly recommend because of its ability to lower the levels of low Density Lipoprotein (LDL), a bad cholesterol. The food and drug administration has confirmed that foods containing soy protein are likely to reduce the risk of coronary heart disease. An easy way to take soy is to drink it in the form of soya milk. It is not available with added flavours. Soya milk does not contain lactose (Milk sugar) and can be drunk by those who are allergic to normal milk. To get soya milk, soybeans are soaked in water, ground and then strained.

24. Which family does soybeans belong to?
25. Where are soybeans grown?
26. Mention one of the food items prepared using soybeans.
27. What are the other uses of soy?
28. Name the bad cholesterol mentioned in the passage.
29. What has the food and drug administration confirmed about soy protein?
30. In recent times soy has been highly recommended because it _____
 a) is rich in vitamin B
 b) Can lower the levels of low density lipoprotein (LDL)
 c) has high quality protein
31. Why can soya milk be drunk by those who are allergic to normal milk?
32. Add a prefix to the word 'saturated' to form its antonym.
33. The _____ (Versatile) of soybean is proved by its use as whole beans, sprouts and a variety of processed food items.
 (fill in the blank using the appropriate form of the word given in the bracket)

V. A. Fill in the blanks with appropriate articles and prepositions given in brackets :

4 x 1 = 4

34. Mara decided to brush his teeth and wash his face _____ trekking back home. When he broke _____ small stick from a nearly plant to brush, he felt a sour taste in _____ mouth. He thought that there was something wrong _____ the stick and threw it.
 (a, with, in, the, for, before)

B. Fill in the blanks with the suitable form of the verbs given in brackets:

4 x 1 = 4

35. I _____ (enter) a crowded restaurant. I _____ (eat) a full meal consisting of chapathis and meat curry I _____ (drink) tea as well. The bill _____ (come) to eleven annas.

C. Choose the correct form of the Verb that agrees with the Subject:

3 x 1 = 3

36. I _____ (have/has) only rags to wear and I _____ (is/am) Mara the lunatic. How can I _____ (followes/follow) your majesty to the palace?

D. Correct the following sentences and rewrite them:

2 x 1 = 2

37. Always children like to play.
 38. My friend did not came to college yesterday.

E. Rewrite as directed:**6 x 1 = 6**

39. The lion wanted _____ (piece/peace) and tranquility in his kingdom.
(Fill in the blank with the appropriate word given in bracket)
40. The narrator respected the _____ (serious) with which the two boys did their work.
(Complete the sentence with the right form of the word given in brackets)
41. four/had/farmer couple/the/children
(Re arrange the segments to form a meaningful sentence)
42. Babar Ali lived with his parents.
(Change into a question beginning with the right form of 'Do')
43. My father was a white man _____?
(Add a suitable question tag)
44. The old man wanted a fifty paise coin
(Frame a question so as to get the underlined word as answer)

VI. A. Read the KSRTC schedule and answer the question.**4 x 1 = 4**

Mysore KSRTC Bus station		
Buses from Mysore to Shivamogga		
Types of Bus	Arrival	Departure
1. Express	8:00 hrs	8:30 hrs
2. Super Deluxe	9:30 hrs	10:00 hrs
3. Rajahamsa	13:30 hrs	14:00 hrs
4. Airavatha	16:30 hrs	17:00 hrs

45. a. When does Rajahamsa leave from Mysore?
b. Which bus departs to Shivamogga at 17:00 hrs?
c. When does the super deluxe arrive at Mysore?
d. Which bus arrives to Mysore at 8:00 hrs?
- B. 46. Write a letter to the Commissioner, City Corporation, Mysore, complaining about irregular water supply and inconvenience caused to the people. Your letter should also include the following points.
- a. Supply of water at Odd hours ✕
b. Areas affected

1 x 5 = 5**VII. A Match the expression under column 'A' to its corresponding language function under column 'B'.****5 x 1 = 5**

- | | |
|--|--|
| <p>47. A.</p> <p>Expressions</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> Excuse me I am grateful to you I beg your pardon How sad ! May I come in | <p>B.</p> <p>Fuctions</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> Expressing gratitude Starting a conversation with a stranger Seeking permission Apologising Expressing Sympathy |
|--|--|

$4 \times 1 = 4$



B. Complete the dialogue.

48. Rohith comes to the class late. The teacher enquires him

Teacher : _____ Rohith?

Rohith : _____ Sir. I _____ The bus

Teacher : It's O.k. Don't do it again

Rohith : _____

$1 \times 3 = 3$

C. 49. Dialogue writing:

Sudeep has secured a good rank in 10th standard exam. Darshan, his friends, meets him and congratulates him. Write a dialogue between the two.
